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The January 2024 meeting was held on Thursday 
January 4, 2024 with 9 members present.  
 
Trail Report: All trails are closed due to the lack of 
snow. Hopefully the weather pattern will be changing 
soon. Trail openings will be announced on our Facebook 
page. Once the trails open, please use caution for wet 
sections and downed trees and limbs.   
 
Follow us on Facebook for updated trail openings, 
grooming activities, work parties, and other information: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 

 
This bridge on C4G was just 
replaced. Thank you to Matt, 
Mark, and Jeff that helped. A 
special thanks to Jason Bartlett 
of Bartlett excavating.  
 
The Tucker groomer is still at 
Trak, Inc. finishing up the 
rehab. The machine is 
scheduled to be returned in a 
couple of weeks.  
 

The club was saddened to learn of the passing of long 
time member Nora LaComb on December 17, 2023. God 
speed Nora, you will be missed. 
 
Election of officers for 2024 was held. Officers are: 
President: Matt Kermizian 
Vice-President: Jim Kervin 
Treasurer: John P. Bates 
Secretary: Jeff Greene 
Trail Coordinator: Brian Rhea. Please report any 
trail maintenance work and grooming details to 
Brian at: orrctrailcoordinator@gmail.com. Brian 
will be stepping down as trail coordinator in June. If 
any club member has an interest in this position, 
please let us know. 
 
The club would like to thank David Rhea for his 
service to the club as Vice-President. 
 
The 2024 Poker Run will be held on Saturday January 
27, 2024. Stops on this year’s run are: 
 

1. Haskell’s Inn 

2. 22 Club (Hooper-Dooper Ave) 
3. Wild Mountain Apiaries (3371 Rt. 8 across from 

the parking area) 
4. Ohio Tavern & Restaurant 
5. Hurricane Landing (Old Joe’s Adk Store on Rt. 8) 
6. Stewart’s in Poland 
7. Norway General Store 
8. Alamo Bar & Grill 
9. Cold Brook Legion Post 1118 

You can start at any location. The event ends at the Cold 
Brook Legion at 6:00 PM sharp! Entry fee is $15.00 per 
card and club members will receive two cards. The event 
will take place by sled or by car, snow, rain, or shine. 
 
Club membership renewals are due. Thank you to 
everyone that has renewed. Club membership will entitle 
you to the NYSSA voucher to save $55.00 per sled on 
your NYS registration. The easiest and fastest way to 
renew is online at the NYSSA site at: 
https://membership.nysnowmobiler.com/clubs/735 
You’ll be able to print your voucher as soon as you 
renew.  
 
If you would prefer to renew through the mail with us, 
please send your dues to the address below and I’ll mail 
your voucher to you. 
 
ORRC Secretary 
138 Kelley Road  
Ohio, NY 13324 
 
’23/24 Renewal 
Name: ____________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________ 
 
City: _____________________________________ 
 
State: ___________________Zip: _____________ 
 
Phone: ___________________________________ 
 
E-Mail: ___________________________________ 
[] Individual $30.00 Number of sleds to register ______ 
[] Family $30.00 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday February 1, 2024 at 
the Ohio Recreation Hall on Nellis Road at 6:30 PM. 
 
When the trails open, remember to Ride Right and Ride 
Safe! 


